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616 Reading Road
Mason, Ohio 45040

Parish Office Hours
Monday - Friday: 
8:30am - 4:30pm

Phone: 513-398-3821
Parish Office: ext. 3100
School Office: ext. 3108
After Hours Emergency: ext. 3200
Fax: 513-398-2254

Bulletin Deadline
The deadline for all articles for 
the Sunday bulletin is Friday 
afternoon, (9) days before the 
article appears in the bulletin.  
Please send items, along with 
the dates they should run, to 
bulletin@stsusanna.org for 
submission.

JULY 8, 2018
THE FOURTEENTH SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME

IS IT POSSIBLE THAT THE LORD IS TRYING TO 
CONNECT WITH US THROUGH OUR WOUNDS 
AND WEAKNESS?

None of us is a stranger when it comes to pain, disappointments, failures.  Our 
wounds, whether physical or emotional, can have an important part to play in our life 
of discipleship.  When we see our wounds through the lens of faith and entrust them to 
the Lord, it can be a moment of spiritual awakening for us. St. Paul reflects on his own 
personal wounds and their relationship to his ministry.

What kind of weakness was it?  No one really 
knows.  But is it clear, that Paul in no way wants 
to have this weakness, this thorn in the flesh.  
Three times he had asked the Lord to remove the 
affliction from him that he might minister better on 
behalf of the Gospel.  Perhaps you or someone 
you love has prayed and asked that some 
weakness or affliction be taken away from you.  
Unfortunately most people today do not want to 
endure any pain or discomfort at all… we deaden 
it with drugs, alcohol, or bad decisions to achieve 
pleasure at any cost.  

St. Paul, you and I, are told that the Lord’s favor 
would be enough for us.  In weakness power 
reaches perfection.  St. Paul comes to see that his 
affliction is not a negative factor in his ministry 
but a blessing.  His weakness is a reminder that 
as important as he is… as successful a preacher 
he may be… he still needs God.  In fact, it is 
God, working in him, through his weakness, that 
brings about such a victorious ministry.  Paul tells 
everyone that the power revealed in his ministry 
is that of Christ and not his own power.  His weakness becomes a source of strength 
because it causes Paul to rely on and trust in Jesus and resists his own greatness.  

Are you uncomfortable with feelings of weakness?  Of powerlessness?  Of failure?  If 
so, spend some time with St. Paul this week. He is no longer uncomfortable with his 
burden because he realizes that when he acknowledges his weakness, he is making 
room for the power of God to act through him.  Weakness, instead of being a burden, 
has now become a blessing.  It was true for St. Paul… it can be true for us.

It is mainly through the wounds in human life that God enters. Our failures, our 
weakness, our failures, our difficulties can be moments when God becomes more 
visible and evident in our lives… if we allow God to enter those moments… if we are 
humble enough to admit we need God to achieve anything.  Is it possible that the Lord, 
at this very moment, is trying to connect with you, not through your successes and the 
things you are proud of but, rather through your wounds and difficulties?  Is it possible 
that there’s a powerful kind of discipleship waiting to be born in you because you trust 
it is God and Jesus and not you achieving everything that is good.

REFLECTING WITH THE PASTOR

THE PARISH OFFICE WILL BE 
CLOSED WEDNESDAY, JULY 
4TH. THE NORMAL SCHEDULE 
OF HOURS OF 8:30AM 
TO 4:30PM WILL RESUME 
THURSDAY, JULY 5TH.
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MASS INTENTIONS & WEEKEND PRESIDERS

Monday, July 9
6:00pm	 Ed & Mary Jo Stubenrauch (Special Intention)

Tuesday, July 10
8:15am	 Intention of the Parishioners

Wednesday, July 11
8:15am	 Intention of the Parishioners

Thursday, July 12
8:15am	 Rose Mary Clark
	
Friday, July 13
8:15am	 Intention of the Parishioners

Saturday, July 14
8:15am	 Intention of the Parishioners
5:00pm	 (Fr. Roush)	 Ben Sy

Sunday, July 15
7:30am	 (Fr. Roush)	    Intention of the Parishioners
9:00am 	 (Fr. Roush)	    Blanche Lasrado
11:15am 	 (Fr. Farrell)	    Intention of the Parishioners
6:00pm 	 (Fr. Farrell)	    Intention of the Parishioners

WEEKEND MASS TIMES
Saturday at 5:00pm
Sunday at 7:30am, 9:00am, 11:15am, 6:00pm

Spanish Mass: 4:00pm the 2nd & 4th Sunday of the month  

DAILY MASS TIMES
Monday at 6:00pm
Tuesday through Saturday at 8:15am

HOLY DAY MASSES
Holy Day Eve: 7:00pm
Day of Obligation: 8:15am & 7:00pm

RECONCILIATION
Monday at 6:45pm and Saturday at 9:00am

EUCHARISTIC EXPOSITION
Monday, 6:45 - 9:00pm

FIRST FRIDAY
After 8:15am Mass Friday to beginning
of 8:15am Mass Saturday

ROSARY/DEVOTIONS
Tuesday through Saturday at 7:30am

Nursery Available
The nursery is available for 9:00 and 
11:15am Masses.  It is located in the 
Undercroft.  Call ext. 3126 or email 
nursery@stsusanna.org for details.

Spanish Mass
A Mass in Spanish will be held at 
4:00pm on the 2nd & 4th Sundays of 
every month.  For details, contact 
Karla Eysoldt, (513) 448-8994 or 
keysoldt@catholiccincinnati.org.

Misa en español es el segundo y cuarto 
domingo del mes a las 4:00pm.

Parish Membership
We joyfully welcome new members of 
our parish community.  Please register 
by calling the Parish Office (513-398-
3821), or online (www.stsusanna.org).

PRAY FOR 
THOSE SERVING 
OVERSEAS! 
Alex Back
Jake Denman
Craig Doty
Joseph Patrick Fusco
Justin Schuh
Christian Sorfnsen
James Wernke
Rachelle Wernke
Brandon Wesley
Jim Wykoff
Michael Zeller

PRAYERS FOR
THOSE  IN NEED 
Erlinda Amoroso- Lingan
Judy Babich
Cyndy Brady
Jack Brady
Donna Brown
BettyLu Bryan
Jeffery Burbridge
Erica Burger
Pam Burger
Deborah Burkardt
Dolores DiAngelo
Tony Dierkers
Ashley Douglas
Lucy D’Souza
John Feldman
Joann Fath
Peggy Gospodarek
Scott Greisl
Norma Grone
Frank Lahrman
Stephen Lutes
David Magella
Susan Marsh
Lucas McCrea
Ines Morita
Jeanne Mullett
Sarah Nadolny
Philip Nwankpa
Chidinma Nwankpa
Jeanie Pence
Michael Pottner
Barbie Quinto
Joel Rivera
Doreen Schowalter
Wayne Schowalter
Marie Seuberling
Millie Smeltzer
Richard Smith
Rodney Smith
Connie Sparkowski
Paul St. Clair
Kelly Stevens
Julia Theil
Beverly Ward
Jenny Weibel
Monte Wheeler
Robert Wiggins
Ken Wood

Prayer Requests
If you have people to be prayed for and 
would like to have them in the bulletin, 
please email bulletin@stsusanna.org and 
we will begin publishing them weekly.

Parish Library
Media can be checked out at any time.  
Stop by the Parish Office for help.

Children’s Liturgy of the Word
For children in grades K-2, September 
through May, 9:00 and 11:15am 
Masses. For details, contact Kristen Tell, 
ext. 3135 or tellk@stsusanna.org.

IN LOVING MEMORY...

Margie Miller
Mother of Kathy Miller
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Marriage Preparation
Please contact the Parish Office no later 
than six months prior to the date of 
intended marriage.

Baptism Preparation
All parents desiring Baptism for their 
children should go to the website and fill 
out the registration forms on the website 
at www.stsusanna.org/baptism.  

If it is your first child, please feel free 
to attend the baptismal class at your 
earliest convenience.  Couples may 
attend before the birth of their child, but 
registration must be complete.

Our Catholic Faith
Are you interested in learning more 
about our beautiful Catholic Faith and 
perhaps becoming Catholic?  Are you 
an Adult Catholic seeking Confirmation?
Then please contact Susan Hack,
ext. 3169 or hacks@stsusanna.org.

ALTAR 
FLOWER 
DEDICATION

You can dedicate 
the placing of 
flowers at the altar 
in memory of a loved one or to honor 
a special occasion.  The amount is 
$50 to defray the cost of the flowers.  

To reserve a date, please contact the 
Parish Office, 398-3821, ext. 3100.

Go to stsusanna.formed.org to 
create your FREE personal log-in.

TM

STEWARDSHIP

THIS WEEK, FROM THE ST. SUSANNA VINCENTIANS...

In today’s Gospel the people ask: “How is it such miraculous deeds are accomplished by His 
hands?” Because of your gift to the Society of St. Vincent de Paul many “miraculous deeds” 
are accomplished for the poor. When you give to our Parish Outreach Ministries, which 
includes our parish St. Vincent de Paul Society, know that through your kindness someone 
who is suffering will be touched by God in a miraculous way.

We invite you to the St. Susanna Community Garden to be with us to learn, 
grow and minister to the needy. We meet at 6:00pm Wednesday evenings. 
Pray, relax, weed, and enjoy the garden anytime!   

WORSHIP

The total for the July 1, 2018 collection was not available by the printing of this bulletin.  It 
will be published next week with the total for this week.

HELP OTHERS BEAT THE HEAT!

Please consider donating a new or gently used fan to the Schuh Center. 
Donated fans will be distributed to our neighbors who are in need of them 
to stay cool this summer. Please place donated fans by the Peace and Justice 
Kiosk in the Gathering Space of church. Direct questions to Mary Jo Burns, 
burnsmj@stsusanna.org or 398-3821, ext. 3120.

CFP TEACHERS NEEDED
 
The Sunday (10:30-11:45am/4:30-5:45pm) and Monday (6:15-
7:30pm) religious education programs are in need of teachers for 
all grades.  Please prayerfully consider sharing and teaching our faith 
to the children of the parish.  Classes will begin September 16th, 
2018. Children of teachers receive free tuition.  Catechist training 
and curriculum support will be provided.  Contact Joe Schleicher, 
ext. 3149 or schleicherj@stsusanna.org if interested.

RETROUVAILLE - A LIFELINE FOR MARRIED COUPLES
The next program will begin the weekend of September 7th-9th

Retrouvaille is a Catholic sponsored, confidential program open 
to all faiths.  It offers a chance to rediscover yourself, and your 
spouse. It is for couples that have experienced a breakdown 
in communication, become unloving and uncaring, thinking 
of separation or divorce or who are separated.  For further 
information please visit the website at: helpourmarriage.org.

St. Susanna Parish   |   August 11th at 5:00pm
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ADULT FAITH FORMATIONREACH OUT: DISCIPLES IN ACTION

COME BUILD WITH US!

St. Susanna is teaming up with 
Habitat for Humanity on July 
28th from 8:30am-4:00pm.  We 
will be working on a home in 

Newport, KY.  Individuals, 16 years of age or older, are needed 
to assist this nonprofit Christian housing ministry.  No prior 
experience in home building/finishing work is needed, just a 
desire to be the Hands of Christ to insure a safe and affordable 
place to live for families. For more information, please contact 
Mary Jo Burns, burnsmj@stsusanna.org or 398-3821, ext. 3120.  

Online registration must be completed by July 20th: 
www.stsusanna.org/habitatforhumanity.

GOLD STAR FAMILY SUPPORT 
ITEMS ARE DUE THIS WEEKEND

Help St. Susanna support the Gold Star Family 
of Sgt. Joshua Rodgers by writing letters, making 
cards, or contributing notes of encouragement 

(from all ages).  Sgt. Rodgers was in the U.S. Army and KIA 
on 04/27/17. His mother Vonda Rodgers and family will be 
attending the Warrior Weekend to Remember, in remembrance of 
the son she lost.

All items should be placed in the designated boxes by THIS 
WEEKEND.  The family will receive them at the Warrior Weekend 
to Remember in Middletown, OH, July 18th-22nd. (Feel free to 
attend; this celebration is open to the public!) After the Warrior 
Weekend, St. Susanna will be sending a care package to the 
family of Fallen Sgt. Joshua Rodgers to let them know that the St. 
Susanna Community will keep them in our thoughts and prayers.

Early Bird Grand Raffle Winner

Congratulations to Dick Kamp for winning the first $50 Early Bird 
drawing.  Return your sold Grand Raffle tickets to the Parish 
Office in order to be eligible for the next two Early Bird 
drawings on July 30th and August 27th.   

WHO’S GETTING EXCITED?!?!
The festival is only 9 weeks away!!  

Have you “liked” our Facebook page 
yet??  Just go to www.facebook.com/
stsuefestivalmason and check out 
pictures, the auction booth wish list and the 
link to volunteer!  Keep in mind, it takes about 1,700 people to 
make the event a success, and volunteer time slots are an average 
of only 2 hours!! 

We need a chairperson for the “Split the Pot” booth this year! 
The booth creates a lot of excitement for the ticket holders - some 
of our hourly winners have won as much as $350!!!   Please call 
Brian Gilligan at 513.484.8947 for information. We also have 
a few other booth/chair positions open - corn! goetta! parking!   
Show your support and have some FUN!! 

YOUNG AT HEART JULY LUNCHEON

Our next YAH luncheon is scheduled for noon 
on July 18th.  PLEASE note the change in the 
schedule.  James Rosenberger will present 
his program at 12:00; lunch WILL FOLLOW.  
As with his previous programs, James will 
be entertaining us with his music and story telling.  The title of 
this program is “Celebrating Being Independent and Needing 
Dependence.”

Reservations and money for lunch ($12.00) is due in the parish 
office (398-3821) no later than Friday, July 13th. Be sure to 
indicate that your check or correct change are labeled YAH lunch.  
You may also place your reservation in the Sunday collection 
basket.  Remember to bring canned food items for the Schuh 
Center.  For questions contact Gretchen Osner (398-4820).

When families struggle to make rent and buy groceries each month, school supplies just 
can’t be a priority.  Our goal is to be able to help those families with school-aged children 

to start the school year off right by having the supplies they need.  This will increase 
their self-esteem and hopefully empower our children to be successful in school.

School Supply Drive

ADULT & YOUTH volunteers are needed:
to sort the donated items

on July 27th and August 3rd at 1 1:00am
in the Schuh Center

and August 10th at 1 1:00am
in the School Cafeteria

ADULT volunteers are needed:
to set up, provide assistance to shoppers and tear down. 

on August 1 1th from 9:00am to 2:00pm
in the School Cafeteria

Those who are not able to afford school supplies are able to come and “shop” for 
what they need to have a successful start to their school year.  Those who are invited 

to shop are the families associated with the Schuh Center and any St. Susanna 
parishioner who needs assistance at this time. 

Please visit www.stsusanna.org/schoolsupplydrive
to sign up to volunteer and to find School Supply lists.

Contact Mary Jo Burns at burnsmj@stsusanna.org  
or 398-3821 (ext. 3120) with questions or to volunteer

Please place donations by the Peace and Justice Kiosk

2018 School Supply Shopping Day
Saturday, August 1 1th

10:00am – 1:00pm
St. Susanna School Cafeteria
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CFP: Grades 1-8 (2018-2019)
Faith Formation for elementary students 
with classes available Sunday 10:30-
11:45am, Sunday 4:30-5:45pm, and 
Monday 6:00-7:15pm.  For more 
information, contact Joe Schleicher, ext. 
3149, or schleicherj@stsusanna.org.

Early Childhood 2018-2019
Faith Formation for 3, 4, pre-K 5-year-
olds and kindergartners meets on 
Sunday mornings at 9:00am. For more 
information, contact Rebecca Sackrider, 
ext. 3126, sackriderr@stsusanna.org.

Preschool
Weekday Preschool is available for ages 
2-5 in the Undercroft of church. For more 
information, contact Joette Ewing, ext. 
3131 or ewingj@stsusanna.org.

Saint Susanna School
The parish school provides a Catholic 
education for Grades K-8. 
For more information, contact the
School Office, ext. 3108.

Faith Alive
Grades 6-8 (2018-2019)
Sundays at 4:00pm to 5:45pm
in the St. John Bosco Youth Room. 
For more information, contact 
Gabbi Montavon, ext. 3195 or 
montavang@stsusanna.org.

To get Faith Alive text updates, you can 
join by texting 517-910-6127 and text 
the message @stsue.

LIFE
Grades 9-12 (2017-2018)
Sundays at 7:00pm in the St. John Bosco 
Youth Room. For more information, 
contact Gabbi Montavon, ext. 3195 or 
montavang@stsusanna.org.

To get LIFE text updates, you can join by 
texting to the number 81010 and text 
the message @stsuelife.

CHILDREN’S FAITH FORMATION

FAITH ALIVE
If you would like updates texted to you, please text @328637 to 81010.

July 8th, 6:00pm: Sunday Sundae
Faith Alive is having their first Sunday Sundae! Join us as we worship at the 6:00pm 
Mass together and then enjoy sundaes in the youth room after! We will also be placing 
the wooden signs around St. Susanna’s campus and playing lots of games!

August 5th: Summer Social!! More info to come. 

LIFE
If you would like updates texted to you, please text @life20172 to 81010.

Wednesdays, 4:30-5:30pm
A weekly Summer prayer group called G.A.P. (God’s Always Present). 
We will pray over the weekly readings, eat plenty of food and enjoy great 
conversation! It is not mandatory to come every week. 

July 15th: Summer Social!! More info to come.

BOOSTERS NEWS

BOOSTERS IS SEEKING a Gym Scheduling Coordinator and Non-Parent 
coaches for varsity basketball teams (6-8th grades) For more information, 
contact Mark Cravens, (859) 916-6161 or mcravens@apctowers.com. 
If you wish to reserve the Pavilion behind the Meyer Center, please contact Carolyn Lenz 
(clong101@earthlink.net) or Mark Cravens (mcravens@apctowers.com).

CHEER:  Our coaches are in place for all cheer squads. We always have room for more 
cheerleaders.  Cheer camp will be held July 31-Aug 3rd. Contact Karen Shea at 
kshea@cinci.rr.com with any questions. 

EARLY CHILDHOOD PROGRAM (AGES 3-5): Calling all children ages 
3, 4 and 5 (students must be potty-trained) for our Sunday morning Early 
Childhood Program! Questions? Contact Rebecca Sackrider at sackriderr@
stsusanna.org, or 513-398-3821, ext. 3126. To register for the 2018/19 
Early Childhood Program, visit: www.stsusanna.org/earlychildhood.

CFP (GRADES 1-8): Formal classes will begin September 16th and 17th, 
running through May 5th and 6th. Questions? Contact Joe Schleicher at 
513-398-3821, ext. 3149, or schleicherj@stsusanna.org. To register for the 
2018/19 CFP sessions, visit: www.stsusanna.org/cfpregistration.

YOUTH MINISTRY (GRADES 6-12):  Registration is now 
open for the 2018-2019 year. Questions? Contact Gabbi 
Montavon at 513-398-3821, ext. 3195 or montavang@
stsusanna.org. To register for both LIFE and Faith Alive, visit: 
www.stsusanna.org/youthministryregistration.

REGISTER NOW FOR THE 2018/19
CHILDREN’S FAITH FORMATION PROGRAMS



7

ESTE MES EN PARROQUIA ST. SUSANNA • JULIO 2018

El programa de ABLE ofrece clases de Inglés. Para 
más información comuniquese al (513) 695-2987. 
Clases en Lebanon en las tardes.

SU CASA SE HA MUDADO 

La nueva dirección es: Mid Pointe Tower 
7162 Reading Rd, Cincinnati, Ohio 45237. 
Tel 513-761-1588. 
Para Servicios Legales de Inmigración: (513) 672-3746

MISA EN ESPAÑOL
Segundo y cuarto Domingo del Mes 4:00pm

ORACIÓN TAIZE Y CORONILLA DE LA MISERICORDIA
Tercer Jueves del mes a las 6:30pm

NECESITAMOS SU AYUDA!!
Con dos Misas al mes en Español, necesitamos ayuda. Ministros de Eucaristía, Ujieres, Lectores, Monaguillos. Se provee entrenamiento.  
Para el Coro contactar a: Nicolas Ortiz smtjedi@yahoo.com

NOTICIAS

•	 Grupo de Oración para adultos en Español todos los Martes a las 
7:30pm en el cuarto de St. Jerónimo abajo de la Iglesia.

•	 No se les olvide registrarse a la parroquia! Cualquier programa que 
quieran participar, cartas de la Iglesia, hacer algún sacramento, tienen 
que estar registrados.

•	 Para más información o si tiene alguna pregunta por favor comuniquese 
con la Iglesia. El número de teléfono en Español de St. 
Susanna es: (513) 398-3821 Ext. 3202 por favor deje mensaje.

¿CONOCE A ALGUIEN A QUIEN EL ALCOHOL Y LAS DROGAS 
REPRESENTAN PROBLEMAS EN SU VIDA? 

GRUPO AMOR Y SERVICIO tiene sesiones: Todos los dias de 8-10PM.  
Para más información por favor llame a: (513) 551-3103, 
(513) 390-3825.  Trabajamos con las debilidades humanas, alcoholism, 
drogadicción, neurosis,depresión y pensamientos obsesivos compulsivos. 

GRUPO DE APOYO PARA SOBREVIVIENTES 
DE VIOLENCIA DOMÉSTICA.

Todos los Martes de 5:30-7pm.  Llame al (513) 381-5610 para mas 
información y lugares.  Hay cuidado de niños.

Asegúrese de consultar el Bulletin cerca de los elevadores para oportunidades de ayudar y servir a nuestra comunidad.

AYUDA A VENCER EL CALOR
 

¡Tú sabes lo caliente y húmedo que los veranos en el sur 
oeste de Ohio pueden llegar a ser! Imagina lo sofocante 
durante el calor del verano sin aire acondicionado. 

¡Ahora imagina pasar esos días sin siquiera un abanico! Muchos de 
nuestros vecinos están en esta situación.
 
Por favor considera donar al Schuh Center un abanico nuevo o 
ligeramente usado.  Los abanicos donados serán distribuidos a nuestros 
vecinos que están en necesidad de ellos para mantenerse frescos este 
verano. Por favor deja los abanicos en el quiosco de Peace and Justice en 
el espacio de reunión de la iglesia. Para preguntas diríjase por favor con 
Mary Jo Burns, burnsmj@stsusanna.org o al teléfono 398-3821 ext. 3120

PROGRAMA DE FORMACION CRISTIANA

Ya están abiertas las inscripciones del programa de religión de St. Susanna 
(CFP) para niños de 1 a 8 grados, para el año escolar 2018/2019.  
Puede registrar a sus hijos en la oficina llenando la hoja de registro o por 
la página web.   Si su hijo/a necesita un Sacramento se necesitan 2 años 
de formación religiosa.  Clases empiezan en Septiembre.

PROGRAMA PARA NIÑOS PEQUEÑOS 

¡Invitamos a todos los niños de edades 3, 4 y 5 años a nuestro programa 
para niños pequeños los domingos por la mañana! (los niños deben 
saber ir al baño). Nos reunimos los Domingos de las 8:45am (llegada) 
a las 10:15am (partida) en la escuela St. Susanna. También necesitamos 
catequistas de niños pequeños y voluntarios adolescentes!  Regístrate en 
www.stsusanna.org/earlychildhood o e-mail/llama a Rebecca Sackrider a 
sackriderr@stsusanna.org, 513-398-3821, ext. 3126.

¡VEN A CONSTRUIR CON NOSOTROS!
 

St. Susanna está haciendo equipo con 
Habitat for Humanity el 28 de Julio de las 
8:30am-4:00pm. Estaremos trabajando en 
una casa en Lockland, OH. Se necesitan 

personas de 16 años en adelante para ayudar a este ministerio Cristiano 
de la vivienda sin fines de lucro. No se necesita experiencia previa en 
construcción/acabado de viviendas, solo el deseo de ser las Manos 
de Cristo para asegurar a las familias un lugar seguro y económico 
donde vivir. Para más información, por favor contacte a Mary Jo Burns, 
burnsmj@stsusanna.org o 398-3821 ext. 3120.  

Inscripción en línea debe ser completada a más tardar para el 20 de 
Julio: www.stsusanna.org/habitatforhumanity.

HOLY FAMILY PARISH SEEKING 
BILINGUAL PASTORAL MINISTER - APPLY ASAP

Holy Family Parish (3006 W. 8th St., Cincinnati, OH 45205), a multi-
cultural, multi-lingual community located in East Price Hill, is seeking a 
full-time Bilingual Pastoral Minister.  The parish seeks a candidate that 
is committed to Gospel values and service to the parish in the highest 
ministerial standards. The Bilingual Pastoral Minister is responsible for 
collaborating with parishioners and staff to further the mission and vision 
and ensure a robust parish life.  The candidate will coordinate all major 
aspects of Latino ministry, including faith formation, liturgy, sacraments, 
and communication.  The successful candidate must be a practicing 
Roman Catholic, with a degree in theology, pastoral ministry or the 
equivalent.  Prior parish experience preferred; oral and written Spanish 
proficiency required.
 
Applicants should send a cover letter and resume to Ms. Julie Bishop at 
jbishop@holyfamilycincinnati.org.  For further information, call Father Len 
Wenke at 513-921-7527 x104 or via e-mail at fr.len.wenke@gmail.com.
www.holyfamilycincinnati.org
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July 8, 2018
Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time (B)
Ez 2:2–5
2 Cor 12:7–10  
Mk 6:1–6 

The Pain of Suspicion

A bright and luminous work of art from 1905 
by Maurice Denis shows the Child Jesus in 

Nazareth, apparently teaching the other children. 
Nazareth highlights the peace, beauty, and joy of those 
years when Jesus was growing in wisdom and strength 
right before Mary’s eyes.

The little dovelike white ribbons 
on the heads of the kneeling children 
indicate the knowledge and spirit Jesus 
was imparting.

Yet when Jesus returns to Nazareth 
as an adult, things are quite different. 
The townspeople are suspicious of his wisdom as they 
remember him as the carpenter, son of Joseph and 
Mary. Those humble roots don’t justify the knowledge 

and power with which he spoke. Perhaps envy or 
jealousy blinded them and brought Jesus to quote the 
Old Testament, “A prophet is not without honor except 
in his native place and among his own kin and in his 
own house” (Mark 6:4).

Their closed hearts pained Jesus, as he would have 
most certainly wanted to show all the love and power 
of God to his fellow Nazoreans. Scripture says Jesus 

was amazed at their lack of faith.
We can also limit everything Jesus 

wants to do in and for us with our 
lack of belief in him and his power. 
Perhaps those of us who are closest to 
him through daily prayer and regular 

sacraments are the least convinced of his power. Dare 
to let Jesus in and do with you what he wants!

—Fr. Mark Haydu, LC

Is he not the carpenter, the son of Mary?...He was amazed at their lack of faith. 
Mark 6:3a, 6

Piece: Nazareth, 1905 
Artist: Maurice Denis  
Location: Vatican Museums
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PARISH STAFF
Contact: 398-3821 • Parish, ext. 3100 • School, ext. 3108

Worship Team
Fr. Robert Farrell (Pastor): ext. 3101, farrellr@stsusanna.org
Fr. Eric Roush (Parochial Vicar): ext. 3106, roushe@stsusanna.org
Luke Mayernik (Director of Music & Liturgy): ext. 3105, mayernikl@stsusanna.org
Lou Wong (Deacon): ext. 3137, wongl@stsusanna.org
 
Adult Ministry Team - RCIA and Faith Opportunities
Susan Hack (Director): ext. 3169, hacks@stsusanna.org
Chloé Fasano: ext. 3110, fasanoc@stsusanna.org
Virginia Rodriguez (Administrative Assistant): ext. 3107, vrodriguez@stsusanna.org
 
Children’s Ministry Team
Joe Schleicher (CFP): ext. 3149, schleicherj@stsusanna.org
Lauren Zinnecker (CFP): ext. 3400, zinneckerl@stsusanna.org
Joette Ewing (Preschool): ext. 3131, jewing@stsusanna.org
Rebecca Sackrider (Early Childhood, VBS): ext. 3126, sackriderr@stsusanna.org
Beverly Donahue (Administrative Assistant): ext. 3111, bdonahue@stsusanna.org
 
Youth Ministry (High School and Jr. High)
Gabbi Montavon: ext. 3195, montavong@stsusanna.org
 
Missions Team
Mary Jo Burns (Peace & Justice): ext. 3120, burnsmj@stsusanna.org
Karla Eysoldt (Hispanic Ministry): 513-448-8994, keysoldt@catholiccincinnati.org
 
School Team
Daniel Albrinck (Principal): ext. 3109, albrinckd@stsusanna.org
Kristen Tell (School Religion Coordinator): ext. 3135, tellk@stsusanna.org
 
Administrative Team
Shannon Benvenuti (Business Manager): ext. 3121, benvenutis@stsusanna.org
Jodi Tucker (Bookkeeper): ext. 3103, jtucker@stsusanna.org
Teresa Johns (Communications Director): ext. 3104, johnst@stsusanna.org
Rusty Mentrup (Facilities): 513-882-2551, mentrupr@stsusanna.org
Nikki Dickson (Parish Receptionist): ext. 3100, dicksonn@stsusanna.org
Cathy Meyer (Facilities Scheduling/Safe Environment): ext. 3113, cmeyer@stsusanna.org

ORGANIZATION
Boosters

Caregiver Support Group

Festival

Finance Commission

Fish Fry

Health & Wellness

Knights of Columbus

Men’s Prayer Group

Moms Group

Natural Family Planning

Prayer Network

PTO

Risen Life

School Commission

Schuh Center

St. Vincent de Paul

Women’s Association

Young at Heart

CONTACT
Mark Cravens, 770-4278

Sharon Kipfer, 509-3278

Brenda Stier, lstier@cinci.rr.com

Shannon Benvenuti, 398-3821

Scott Kososki, 461-9098

Laura Barbetta, 847-1849

George Denman, 939-9022

Bill Bross, 518-9594

Katie Fortener, (248) 515-8895

Tom & Colleen O’Rourke, 398-3116

Kathy Mussman, 777-5981

Ann Roda, stsusannapto@gmail.com

Roberta Brunck, 777-1476

Sarah McClain, 225-7093

Teresa Bolte, 779-8965

Mary Jo Burns, 398-3821

Mary Ann Mushaben, 504-7181

Dottie Linton, 754-0114

6/24
6/25
6/26
6/27
6/28
6/29
6/30

$100
$40
$40
$40
$40
$40
$40

Annette Wiley
Lily and Dennis Poynter
Amy Helmecamp
Joan Cottrell
Ray Yunkunis
Thad Garver
Matias Morita

PTO 365 DAY RAFFLE WINNERS


